The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
January 12, 2018
Attendance:   P. Bullard, S Burt, A. Cochran, J. Daileanes, P. Delani, K DiNardo, K Lyons, G Monagle, A. Schatzel, Meredith Shaw, L Teichner, K Trevenen.  
Updates:
Community Coalition/Tri-Town Council- CC-Newly formed Youth Action Advisory Board plans to focus on vaping, YRBS Data and social media issues. Next Coalition meeting 1/29/18. Marijuana 1 page fact sheet developed as part of series. Coalition also looking at creating a short video on substance use and asked for assistance from SRO’s. Various suggestions were made on how to use the video: peer leading activities, Gavin would like information (especially vaping) brought down to MS level, Coaches (Al McCarthy is interested in this kind of information) and J Daileanes willuse these resources on athletic website.  TTC-Photovoice project starting at both HS and MS today. February 7th Program on strengthening executive functioning skills in 5-9 graders will be held 7-9pm. Open gym nights have been very successful with about 50 students last few times   and new boys mentoring program and meets right before with 6 MS and 7 elementary aged boys participating.  Girls mentoring program has grown, all 3 towns participating and 28 HS mentors.  Stand Tall program for girls is coordinated by guidance counselor from Spofford Pond School. 
Administration-Pete reported that selected HS staff gave a presentation on Masco’s social and emotional learning model at a recent state superintendent meeting. Masco was selected to give this presentation because of its reputation as being ahead of the curve in this area.   On a similar note, Patty reported that the first large “Excel” group meeting was held and the Masco group will be working with select teams from other schools to develop best practices and training resources for all public schools.   Gavin reports that the culture of kindness at the MS level has been very consistent over the past few years and is having a positive effect on the relationships between students and staff.  He states guidance and nursing work well with transitioning kids, often avoiding the need for discipline as intervention is occurring earlier. 

Gender Support Team-Karen reported that the group would like to move forward with plans to increase the number of gender neutral BRs and asking advice on how to move forward.   Patty will speak with other schools and generate a report on how they are providing for students in this area. GST is recommending that the single stall staff BR’s at the HS be re-signed to be gender neutral in a first (small) step towards this goal.  Karen will check with the MS to see how their signs read and group will consider making temporary, laminated signs while we moving forward with more long term solutions.
Old Business: Council finished reviewing the tobacco policy.  Karen will make the last revisions and submit to group for final review before sending to Kevin by the 22nd to get school committee approval.  

New Business: Per Kevin’s request, Karen distributed copies of the district’s Problem Solver Document for the group to review and suggest additional resources.  This document was created several years ago as a way to assist parents in navigating the system and finding answers to concerns they may have.  The group was asked to email Karen with suggestions and/or be prepared to discuss at our next meeting.   Kevin also mentioned that parent and student resources will be moved to a more user friendly location on the website.  Karen recommended these resource include the guidelines and policies that this group has worked on (Life-threatening Allergies, Transgender Guidelines, etc).
Council broke up into its working groups for the last 45 minutes of the meeting.

Next Meeting: February 2nd 2018
8:30-10:00am, HS Conference Room
